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THE WHITE HOUSE 

WASHINGTON 

November 1 , 1982 

Dear Mr. Penny: 

Thanks for sending the books Megatrends and 
Lea~ers. I am looking forward to having 
time to really get into them. 

I appreciate your thoughtfulness. 

Mr. D. Penny 
Suite 250 

Sincerely, 

MICHAEL K. DEAVER 
Assistant to the President 
Deputy Chief of Staff 

2020 K Street 
Washington, DC 20006 

... 
•. 
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W\RNER COMMUNICATIONS 

To: -=-N_~1_,_.,Kt.--=~~c:.-...-­
Date: -..£~ ..... ~<1--'V~-=-..,,_,IBa---""'-"'"'-----

For your information -----------------------

Per our discussion --------------------------

As you requested -----------------------------

For your comments 

For your approval __ _ 

For your signature _____ --------------------

Please take up with me ________________ _ 

Please handle _ 

Note and return _________________ _ 

Please file ____ -------------------------------------

Please call 

DON PENNY 
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THE WHITE HOUSE 

WASHINGTON 

November l, 1982 

Dear Lyn; 

Just a note to tell you we've run your request 
by the legal people and they feel the President 
shouldn't get involved in any matter affecting 
professional football at this time. In regard 
to the particular legislation relating to the 

-.. 

Oakland Raiders, that's a no-win for the ' 
President. It's a non-public contract dispute 
of the sort that should not be the subject of 
legislation, let alone the subject of the 
President's comments. 

I am returning the letter Joe sent to you, 
since it contains references to other business 
arrangements between you. I have not made a 
copy of it. 

Mr. Lyn Nofziger 

Sincerely, 

MICHAEL K. DEAVER 
Assistant to the President 
Deputy Chief of Staff 

1605 New Hampshire Avenue, N.W. 
Washington, D.C. 20009 

15(!><!2:?~ 
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LYN NOFZIGER 

October 15, 1982 

MEMORANDUM ~·/ 
1r TO: Mike Deaver 

FROM: Lyn Nofziger 

Joe Rodgers wants to get Pete Roselle in to 
see the President. I think that's alright, 
but I'm totally opposed to the bill which the 
NFL wants passed so that they can send the 
Raiders back to Oakland. I think they're 
asking Congress to interfere in something 
that's none of their business, and frankly, 
I've told Joe that. And I also do not think 
that the President should get involved in 
that kind of thing. 

However, if Joe wants to get Roselle in to 
see the President, I think we owe him a little. 

Thank you for your consideration. 

LN/dm 

attachment 

cc: Joe Rodgers 

1605 NEW HAMPSHIRE AVENUE. N.W. WASHINGTON, D.C. 20009 (202) 332·4030 



THE WHITE HOUSE 

WASHINGTON 

October 26, 1982 

MEMORANDUM FOR MICHAEL K. DEAVER 

FROM: FRED F. FIELDINC~ 

SUBJECT: Pete Roselle Meeting with the President 

I do not feel that the President should become involved in 
any matter affecting professional football at this time. 
In regard to the particular legislation relating to the 
Oakland Raiders, that is a no-win for the President -- it is 
a non-public contract dispute of the sort that should not be 
the subject of legislation, let alone the subject of the 
President's comments. 

If and when the strike is settled, you may want to consider 
having Roselle and others in for a meeting, but that is 
obviously not what Joe Rodgers is after. 

/Attachments 

*As a footnote, I think that Lyn should not have sent you 
a copy of Joe Rodgers' letter to him, as it contains 
references to other business arrangements between them. 
I recommend that you return it to Lyn rather than have it 
become part of our official records, where it does not 
belong. ~. 
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THE WHITE HOUSE 

WASHINGTON 

November l , 1982 

Dear Ted: 

I, too, am sorry that we were unable to 
get together while you were here in 
Washington. I do hope, however, that you 
find your post interesting and your assign­
ment fulfilling. 

We will be looking forward to hearing about 
your adventures in Botswana. Keep in touch. 

Sincerely, 

MICHAEL K. DEAVER 
Assistant to the President 
Deputy Chief of Staff 

The Honorable Theodore C. Maino 
Post Office Box 1347 
San Luis Obispo, CA 93401 

. .. 



THEODORE C. MAINO 

October 28, 1982 

Mr. Michael K. Deaver 
4521 Dexter Street N.W. 
Washington, DC 20007 

Dear Mike: 

Rosemary and I regret that your busy schedule and the demands 
of my indoctrination courses at state kept us from visiting 
with Caroline and you while we were in Washington. 

We are now leaving for Botswana and can hardly do that without 
thanking you for the appointment to what we believe will be 
a very interesting post. We both approach the assignment with 
great interest and a sincere dedication to the principles of 
the president. 

Thank you again Mike, and let me know if there is any special 
thing we can do for you while we are in Southern Africa. 

Sincerely, 

The~~aino 
TCM/cc 

PosT OFFICE Box 1347 SAN Luis Os1sPo, CA 93406 (805) 543-7411 



THE WHITE HOUSE 

WASHINGTON 

November 1, 1982 

Dear Colonel Grenata: 

Thank you for your letter and the newspaper 
clippings which you enclosed with it. I 
appreciate the time you have taken to bring 
your views to my attention. You can be sure 
that I will keep them in mind during discus­
sions with my colleagues. 

With best wishes, 

Sincerely, 

MICHAEL K. DEAVER 
Assistant to the President 
Deputy Chief of Staff 

Colonel Michael C. Grenata, USA, Ret. 
33 West Cornwall Street 
Leesburg, VA 22075 
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COL. MICHAEL C. GRENATA 

U.S.A. RETIRED 

33 W. CORNWALL STREET 

LEESBURG, VIRGINIA 22075 
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THE WHITE HOUSE 

WASHINGTON 

November 1, 1982 

Dear Mr. Frederick: 

Thank you for your letter to Mr. Deaver 
inviting him to enroll in The Hunger Project. 
He appreciates your invitation and regrets 
that this must be a disappointing reply. 
However, because of the great number of 
similar requests, it is not possible to 
oblige them all. He believes it is unfair 
to accept a few for preferential treatment 
while excluding others. 

Your interest is appreciated, and we know 
you will understand. 

Sincerely, 

SHIRLEY MOORE 
Staff Assistant to 
Michael K. Deaver 

Mr. Thomas A. Frederick, Jr. 
2408 Balsam Terrace 
Tallahassee, FL 32303 
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THE WHITE HOUSE 

WASHINGTON 

_ ___. 

- /'· ~: ( .. ~ ~{_ . . · 

Mr. Chris Schenkel 
Lake Tippecanoe 
Leesburg, Indiana 46538 

MICHAEL K. DEAVER 
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CHRIS SCHENKEL 

f.s~~~~ 
~. 

LAKE TIPPECANOE • 
LEESBURG, INDIANA 46588 



THE WHITE HOUSE 

WASHINGTON 

November 2, 1982 

Dear Mrs. Huntsman: 

Thank you for your letter to Mr. Deaver 
regarding your pending trip to Wash­
ington, D. C. 

Although it will not be possible for 
Mr. and Mrs. Deaver to have dinner with 
you while you are here, we would enjoy 
arranging a VIP tour of the White House 
for you. When you arrive, please call 
the office (456-6475) and let me know 
what morning would be good for you to 
see the East Wing. 

Hope you have a nice trip to the East 
Coast. 

Sincerely, 

SHIRLEY MOORE 
Staff Assistant to 
Michael K. Deaver 

Mrs. Marie Huntsman 
3090-Hi Bamber Creek Road 
Wauconda, WA 98859 

.... 



----
Dear Mike, 

3090-H1 Bamber Creek Road 
Wauconda, Washington 98859 
October 29, 1982 

We, the American citizen, often write to complain; but rarely 
write to praise. Let this be a letter of praise. 

Thank you for coming to the Desert High School reunion last 
summer. Your words were appreciated. Your actions admired. You 
may not realize how comforting it is to realize that our advisors 
of the highest level keep in touch with their roots. I felt 
especially good when you took the effort to come to our table to 
give Pat (Gentz) special words of encouragement. It took a great 
deal of persuasion from myself and others to get her to come to 
the reunion. She is self-conscious of her limitations after her 
accident. I think your words may have helped convince her she is 
winning her battle. 

I've felt that Desert High School gave us an exceptional 
foundation, I was able to complete college after a break in 
education of nearly twenty years. And your accomplishments certainly 
confirm it. 

My husband, Arlen, and I will be in Washington, D.C. between 
November 14 and November 19, 1982, If you can possibly work it 
into your schedule, we would like to take you and your wife to 
dinner. If it's possible, please call me at the Capitol Hill 
Hotel (543-6000) so we can make arrangements. 

I know that I'm from Boron, but that doesn't mean that I 
didn't vote for Charles Bellatti and you for student body presidents ••• 
after all, I was born in Mojave! 

Thanks again, and I hope to hear from you. 

Sincerely, 

fl{~ 
Marie (Ballinger) Huntsman 
Desert High Class of 1955 

- - - I'm embarrassed to say I found the enclosed article after 
composing this letter, Just throw this offer in the hopper with 
the other 50! ! 
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THE WHITE HOUSE 

WASHINGTON 

November 2, 1982 

Dear Joe: 

Many thanks for letting me know about the REACH program. 
I can assure you that the merits of the program were 
thoroughly considered by the Department of Labor, but 
their limited resources did not permit funding beyond 
December, 1982. 

As you are probably aware, the REACH program was part 
of a three-year Department of Labor demonstration project. 
The Department usually funds such demonstration projects 
with the idea that the projects will have to seek other 
resources once the initial grant expires. 

Thanks again for your comments. 

With best wishes, 

Mr. Joe M. Rodgers 
Post Office Box 121086 
Nashville, Tennessee 37212 

SincC 
MICHAEL K. DEAVER 
Assistant to the President 
Deputy Chief of Staff 

.. .. 
.• 



October 4, 1982 

Mr. Michael K. Deaver 
Assistant to the President 
Deputy Chief of Staff 
The White House 
Washington, DC 20500 

Dear Mike: 

At the request of our local YWCA, I am writing to ask 
consideration for the continuation of funding for their 
program called Rural Job-Readiness and Placement Service 
(REACH). The attached information will show you the tre­
mendous job this program is accomplishing. I am convinced 
this is a program that helps others to help themselves. 
It is not a "giveaway". I also realize we must balance 
our budget. I do, however, ask that this program be given 
very thorough consideration as one that should be continued. 

Thanks in advance for passing this on to the appropriate 
people. 

Joe I . Rodgers 

Attachments (6) 

cc: Mrs. Dorothy Woods 

P. 0. Box 121086 Nashville, Tenn. 37212 Phone 615-329-0020 
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THE \\'HITE HOUSE 

WASHINGTON 

November 3, 1982 

TO: FRED FIELDING 
COUNSEL TO THE PRESIDENT 

FROM: PATRICIA svO 
ADMINISTRATIVE ASST. TO MR. DEAVER 

SUBJECT: Receipt of Wine 

Mr. James Arseneault, MacArthur Beverages, Inc., 
4877 MacArthur Blvd., N.W., Washington, D.C. 20007 
delivered 2 bottles of ZD - 1979 California Cabernet 
Sauvignon and 2 bottles of ZD - 1979 California 
Merlot to the White House for Mr. Deaver. They were 
sent to the Wholesale Co. from the winery in California 
for the purpose of having Mr. Deaver taste and sample 
the wine for possible use at a future White House social 
function. 

Please advise as to proper reporting. 
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THE WHITE HOUSE 

WASHINGTON 

MICHAEL K. DEAVER 

Mr. William Timmons 
Timmons and Company 
Suite 850 
1850 K Street, N.~. 
Washington, D.C. 20006 

.. -

.. 
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THE WHITE HOUSE 

WASHINGTON 

November 3, 1982 

Dear Mr. Jones: 

Thank you for your kind letter of October 15, 1982, in 
which you inivted me and my family to visit Keystone 
this winter as guests for a ski vacation. 

I regret to inform you that I am unable to accept your 
invitation. The Standards of Conduct applicable to all 
White House employees prohibit any White House Employee 
from accepting any gift, gratuity, favor, entertainment, 
loan or anything of monetary value from a person who has, 
or is seeking to obtain, contractual or other business 
or financial relations with the White House. Accordingly, 
it would be a violation of the Standards of Conduct for 
White House Employees for me to accept your kind invitation. 

Mr. Jerry D. Jones 
Vice President, Keystone 
Box 38 
Keystone, Colorado 80435 

Sincerely, 

MICHAEL K. DEAVER 
Assistant to the President 
Deputy Chief of Staff 



THE WHITE HOUSE 

WASHINGTON 

November 1, 1982 

MEMORANDUM FOR MICHAEL K. DEAVER 

FROM: 

SUBJECT: 

FRED F. FIELDIN~­

Invitation to Keystone, Colorado 

You have asked for advice on whether it is permissible for you 
to accept the invitation of Mr. Jerry D. Jones, Vice President 
of Keystone, Colorado, to you and your family to be the guests 
of Keystone, Colorado for a ski vacation this winter. The 
apparent purpose of Jones' invitation is to demonstrate to you 
the facilities available at Keystone in the hope that it will 
be chosen as a location for a future Presidential summit meeting. 

Unfortunately the Standards of Conduct for White House Staff 
prohibit a staff member from accepting any gift, gratuity, favor, 
entertainment, loan or any other thing of monetary value from a 
person who has, or is seeking to obtain, contractual or other 
business or financial relations with your agency. 3 C.F.R. 
§ 100.735-14. 

Attached for your assistance in responding to this invitation 
is a draft reply to Mr. Jones. 

Attachment 



THE.WHITE HOUSE 

WASHINGTON 

November 1, 1982 

Dear Mr. Jones: 

Thank you for your kind letter of October 15, 1982, in which 
you invited me and my family to visit Keystone this winter as 
your guests for a ski vacation. 

I regret to inform you that I am unable to accept your invitation. 
The Standards of Conduct applicable to all White House Employees 
prohibit any White House employee from accepting any gift, 
gratuity, favor, entertainment, loan or anything of monetary 
value from a person who has, or is seeking to obtain, contractual 
or other business or financial relations with the White House. 
3 C.F.R. § 100.735-14. Accordingly, it would be a violation of 
the Standards of Conduct for White House Employees for me to 
accept your kind invitation. 

Mr. Jerry D. Jones 
Vice President, Keystone 
Box 38 
Keystone, Colorado 80435 

Sincerely, 

Michael K. Deaver 
Assistant to the President 

and Deputy Chief of Staff 



October 15, 1982 

Mr. Michael K. Deaver 
Assistant to the President 
Deputy Chief of Staff 
The White House 
Washington, D.C. 20500 

Dear Mr. Deaver: 

Thank you very much for your kind letter. 

Of course Keystone was disappointed that we were not 
selected for the economic sununit. However, we certainly 
support you in your decision and look forward to having 
the opportunity of hosting a future event for your 
administration and the White House. 

I would personally like to invite you and your family to 
visit Keystone this winter as our guests for a ski 
vacation. You can be assured that you will thoroughly 
enjoy the relaxing atmosphere in total security and 
privacy. 

We look forward to working with you in the future. 

~~y~~ 
Jerry D. Jones 
Vice President 

JDJ/bb 


